Rich,

This message is to notify the Board of Ethics that I have returned from teaching the second portion of the Fall 2017 Intensive Trial Advocacy Workshops at Notre Dame Law School, which took place September 16-17, 2017. I volunteered as an instructor to rising 2nd and 3rd year law students and provided NITA based instruction on in-court trial practice and preparation and critiqued student performance a simulated civil trial. The course is related to my City position in that I am an attorney and critiqued students on courtroom techniques. None of my volunteer work contained City-specific information.

The University of Notre Dame paid for my parking fees and 2-night hotel stay at the Hilton DoubleTree. I received no other payment or honorarium for my time. 

I expect to return to Notre Dame Law School sometime in January and February to teach in the Winter 2017 course, where the University will cover my parking and hotel fees, but will provide no honorarium or other payment in exchange for my help. I will follow up with the Board of Ethics upon my return in January. 

Let me know if you need any additional information.


Thank you, 

Nicole Klein

Assistant Inspector General

Sincerely,

